National Health Federation

BULLETIN

N.H.F. CONVENTION	Page	3
STEP IN THE RIGHT DIRECTION	Page	5
VITAMIN FOOD RACKET	Page	9
TAKE A LOOK AT A.M.A.	Page	12
REED AND THOMPSON	Page	14
WHAT IS PUBLIC HEALTH LEAGUE?	Page	16
A.M.A. DIAGNOSIS CONGRESS	Page	17
LABOR GIRDS TO FIGHT A.M.A.	Page	20
WHO'S A QUACK?	Page	22

AMERICANS CRUSADING FOR HEALTH LIBERTY

The Mail Bag

Dear Please enter my membership in National Health Federation. Have just had the pleasure of reading an issue of the Bulletin for the first time and feel I want to get more of them.

Thanks for your publishing the article about Dr. A. C. Ivy. I was beginning to feel that the Doctors were all getting to be like a bunch of sheep—follow the leader regardless—but this article and the ones about the Hoxsey Clinic in Pennsylvania and the ones in Southern California make me realize we still have some red blooded Americans left. Sincerely-E. M. P., Jamul, Calif.

Dear Mr.; When your fine Bulletin came I read it from cover to cover, because it gives the true picture of the healing arts. I think this is the only way we Chiropractors are going to be able to let the public know just what the actual picture is.

Dear Mr. Hart:

I belong to the Natural Food Associates headed by Dr. Nichols. He is doing a great deal of good. Mr. Rodale of Prevention Magazine is doing his part, but in my opinion the National Health Federation tops them all because its principles are high enough to cover all of the work—act as a co-ordinator of effort--serve as a voice for all—and fight and work for the rights of all. You are doing a mighty big work and I feel guilty because we folks here in Denver are not doing more.

You will fiind five dollars for which please send me 400 of your N.H.F. fold-

ers explaining the purposes of the National Health Federation. We shall try and set up a National Health Federation unit here in Denver. Sincerely, Myron Kelley, D. C.

Dear Mr. Hart:—I am not situated to get out and campaign for N.H.F., but I can serve by helpng those who are trying to do a job of making this a better and healthier world in which to live. I am a tither and maintain a fund for that purpose and shall continue to contribute as the Lord prospers me. Sincerely Yours, C. P., Los Angeles, Calif.

EDITOR': NOTE:—the foregoing are samples of letters we are receiving each day. We are sorry we cannot publish them all, as they are a real inspiration.

Thank You Mrs. Brubaker

Mrs. Laura Brubaker of Southern California, has hit on a novel method of securing members for the National Health Federation. She uses the telephone.

Each day she tries to find time to call a few people, asking them if they are interested in their health, etc., or interested in knowing the truth about health matters, or has any of your family had cancer, or some question in the health field. This opens the conversation for her to tell them about the National Health Federation and its aims. She does not go into too much detail, but asks if the party to whom she is talking would like to receive literature about the organization. If the answer is yes, she sends either a copy of the Bulletin or the pamphlet, "Take Off That Blind Fold."

The

NATIONAL HEALTH FEDERATION BULLETIN

VOLUME IV

SEPT OCT.

Numbers 9-10

Adventures on Health Frontiers Published Monthly

1958

National Health Federation Cleveland Convention

By FRED J. HART

We are hoping to see many of you at the Cleveland Annual meeting of the National Health Federation October 9 to 12 at Cleveland, Ohio. Headquarters Hollenden Hotel. Make your reservations now. Single rooms \$6.00, double rooms \$8.00 and twin bed rooms \$10.00. We urge you to make your reservation at once. You may cancel, if later you find you cannot attend.

This is our first annual convention so it will be an outstanding one.

Here is a partial list of the speakers: Royal Lee, of the Lee Foundation for Nutritional Research: Robert Rodale of Prevention and Organic Gardening magazines; Dr. William Albrecht, Soil Department, University of Missouri; Catharyn Ellwood, Author and Lecturer of "Feel Like a Million Fame"; LeRoy Miller, founder of Michigan Organic Clubs; Dr. H. E. Kirschner, a medical doctor who believes in preventing disease by proper living and eating; Mildred Hatch, St. Johnsbury, Vermont librarian, author, lecturer, and former missionary; Mrs. Arthur Cordwell, who probably did more

SEPTEMBER-OCTOBER

than any other one person to secure the paassge of a food additive bill at this session of congress; Gertrude Anders Sprnger, author and nutritionist; Dr. Robert Gross of New York; Mr. Arthur Andrews of Natural Hygiene Society; Harold G. Galbraith, Medical director Hoxsey Cancer Clinic, Portage, Pennsylvania, and Fred J. Hart who will give a report on the plans, purposes and activities of the National Health Federation. An attempt is being made to get Dr. Robert T. Lustig of Grand Rapids, Mich., to give a talk on the "Place of Electronics in the healing picture. If unable to secure Dr. Lustig, Fred J. Hart will discuss the subject.

Other speakers we are trying to secure include Gloria Swanson, to speak at the Saturday banquet, and Congressman Deloney, whom we hope to honor during the convention. We are also attempting to get Dr. Benjamine P. Sadler, M.D., whose latest book "How To Prevent Heart Attacks" should be in every home. In our opinion this book is a MUST. It is published by the Lee Foundation for Nutritional Research, 2023 Milwaukee Ave., Wisconsin. It sells for \$3.75. Paid up members of the National Health Federation by using their membership stamp will receive a 20 per cent discount making the price \$3.00 to a member. We do hope Dr. Sadler can find the time to address the convention.

There will be a full program—a worth while program—and worth while exhibits. Ample time will be allowed for those attending to visit the exhibits. The exhibits will not only be educational, but very much worth while.

Hope to see you at Cleveland.

Why Not

The passing of my good friend H. E. Moses, who during life was such a staunch supporter of this work, leads me to pass along to you the following thought.

Why is it not sound policy, for those of us who believe in the need for freedom of choice in health matters, as well as the natural approach to disease prevention, to leave a portion of our estate to the National Health Federation to be used in furthering the purposes of the organization. The bequest may be large or it may be very small, but whatever it is, it will be used in a great and good cause, and thus enable one who leaves such a bequest in his will, to live and work long after he or she has departed this life.

Will you please give this matter earnest and prayerful thought?

A father listening to his boy's prayers, suggested quietly, "Son, don't bother to give God instructions; just report for duty."

Take A Look At the A.M.A.

This issue of the Bulletin features the American Medical Association, how it works, how it strives to mislead the public, how it fights all movements which would give efficient and useful health services at reasonable costs, and how it is now attempting to control the next congress. See the Drew Pearson story in this issue. (See pages 14 to 23.)

It is our duty to give you these facts, in order that you may intelligently act to guard your health and health liberties. It is not our intention to say that the doctors, who are your employees, have no right to organize to protect their own social and economic interests, but it is our intention, by giving you the facts as they are, to cause you to realize that the public must organize to protect itself against abuse by such an organization. We are sure that none of the authors of items which appear in this issue intend what they have written to be a criticism of the work of the thousands of conscientious doctors who minister to the sick folks of America; neither do we.

Doing A Good Job

Congratulations to the Pennsylvania Pure Water Association, for the fine work they are doing and the very fine and newsy bulletin they issue. We also congratulate them for the very fine work they did in support of the Burdick Anti-Fluordation Bill, The Delaney Food Additive bill and others.

God is looking for men who are big enough to be small enough to be used of God in a big way.

NATIONAL HEALTH FEDERATION BULLETIN

A Step in the Right Direction

By DON MATCHAN

"A big step in the right direction," said Congressman James J. Delaney of New York following passage August 23rd of a Food Additive Bill. At this writing the bill is on the President's desk awaiting his signature.

Although not containing all the protective features of the proposed Delaney bill, HR-13254 "definitely affords the public much better protection than before," Mr. Delaney asserted.

"Certainly it is the best that could have been gotten at this time, and had it been defeated, protective legislation might have been delayed another two or three years. If, after observation, too many loopholes appear, amendments can be presented. But at this time it would appear that a spirit of guarded optimism, but not of complete acceptance, is justified. It now is a matter of waiting and seeing."

During consideration of the bill by the whole committee, the one-half of the bill wihch the National Health Federation insisted would make the law unenforceable was removed. This action made the bill more acceptable from a practical law enforcement viewpoint. A further amendment offered by Mr. Delaney provides that the Food and Drug Administration will be able to prohibit use of additives known to be carcinogenic, and assurances have been given that there is no automatic exemption of the 150 additives now in use but not proven harmless to humans.

FDA is not required by the bill to call SEPTEMBER-OCTOBER

for laboratory tests on such generally accepted additives as salt and vinegar, etc., but the agency does have the power, it was stated in Washington, to halt the use of known poisonous additives.

A Senate amendment added to the exempted list those chemicals used on poultry which have been approved for use by the Department of Agriculture. A similar exemption is in the bill for "approved" chemicals used in meat, under the meat inspection act.

"If any of these are found to be carcinogenous," said Delaney's office, "FDA still could ban their use."

By concerted action the American people have at long last been able to secure passage of a reasonably fair food additive law. Mr. Harris of Congressman Delaney's office said, "Mr. Delaney appreciates the terrific support the National Health Federation, its members and the thousands of other citizens, gave to him and the committee in their joint endeavor to secure passage of a law which would protect the consuming public." He also paid glowing tribute to the fine co-operation given to his office and to the committee by Willard Gleeson, Vice-President of the National Health Federation.

It is altogether fitting that the Federation pay tribute to a humble and noble citizen of the great state of New Jersey, who probably more than any other individual, sold the American people on the need of such legislation. This lady initiated and carried on a very successful movement, which resulted in thousands

of petitions being signed and delivered to Congressman John Bell Williams, who became the author of HR-13254. We are of the opinion that these petitions had a great deal to do with Mr. Williams' authoring the bill. The lady's name-Mrs. Arthur H. Cordwell of Glen Ridge, New Jersey. Our hats are off to you, Mrs. Cordwell, to your good husband who worked so faithfully with you, and to the scores of men and women through America responsible for getting the petitions signed and sent to you for filing.

National Health Federation desires to thank Chairman Oren Harris of the committee for his willingness to allow his own bill to die in order that out of the committee could come a workable bill, even though it may not as yet be as good

a bill as is needed.

The American people should be eternally grateful to the Police Gazette, Herald of Health, and other magazines of national circuliation for the good job they did in alerting the public to the dangers of the chemical additives contained in today's food supply.

The moral to the story:—we faced an impossible task, we all worked together with a co-ordinated plan, we spoke with one voice through the National Health Federation and won through to seeming victory. So in like manner we can meet and solve all our health problems.

You and God make a majority in your community.

The religions of the world say, "do and live." The religion of the Bible says, "live and do."

Organization Notes

Since the last issue, we have completed the organizing of The National Health Federation of Washington and The National Health Federation of Oregon. On Tuesday the 16th of this September, there will be a large meeting in New Orleans, under the leadership of Frederick Daughty Beck. The purpose of the meeting is to organize A National Health Federation of Louisiana. The State of Nebraska is next in line and may be well under way by thhe time you receive this issue of the Bulletin, and so the Federation grows and grows and grows.

No Tolerance

WASHINGTON, (AP)—The Food and Drug Administration moved yesterday to make illegal the interstate shipment of fruits and vegetables which bear any residue of the pesticide aramite.

The agency published a proposed regulation which would establish a zero tolerance for use of aramite on fruit and vegetable crops. This would rescind the current regulation permitting tolerances of one part per million.

FDA said it based the proposal on new data submitted by the manufacturer. The agency said the data showed that aramite when fed in larger amounts caused cancer in two species of test animals.

EDITOR'S NOTE:—The Food and Drug Administration now that the Food Additive Law has been signed by the President, can now prevent manufacturers from doing their dangerous experiments on the public. We congratulate Food and Drug for issuing this order.

Attention distributors of Health products. You will find no better place to display and sell your products than at the Eastern Convention of The National Health Federation. Write to Harold Edwards c/o Ohio Health Federation, 2100 Payne Ave., Cleveland, Ohio, for prices and reservations for space.

Like Paul

By JOYCE

Those of you who are familiar with the scriptures will recall that Paul, the Apostle was a tent maker and while preaching the gospel worked at his trade to earn his living to the end he could give his time freely to the preaching of the word.

Like Paul the Apostle, Lou Young is a dedicated person and makes and sells the most delicious candy to earn a living so that she can give her time freely to the work of the "We Walk Again Foundation." This foundation, created by her because of the miraculous recovery of her daughter from polio, at the hands of a drugless doctor, is helping many a child to walk again, after the methods used by the medical profession have failed. The "We Walk Again Foundation," in spite of its wonderful work, does not share in any of the funds raised for polio purposes, so Lou Young and others donate their time.

If you would like to help Lou carry on, you can do so by sending a gift this Christmas, or by buying your Christmas candy from her. The trade name for her confections is FRU-T-LOU. It comes in attractive packages from one-half pound up to as large as you desire. The cost, one-half pound \$1.75, one pound \$2.50. Packages larger than one pound sell at the rate of \$2.50 per pound. On all orders west of the Mississippi, add to the above prices twenty-five cents per pound. East of the Mississippi add thirty cents per pound for postage.

The highest quality fruits and ingredients are used. Lou uses only the best and

gives you a choice of confections made entirely of organically grown products, raw sugar, vegetable coverings, or regular confections, chocolate coated, refined sugar and high quality ingredients though not organically grown.

We suggest you at once send for a onehalf pound somple of whichever type you desire. We are sure once you taste this delightful confection you will want more. This could well be the solution to many of your Christmas gift problems. In this manner you can help yourself, while helping others.

EDITOR'S NOTE:—This item is published because we feel this cause is so worthy that we should advise you of it. Send orders direct to Lou Young, P. O. Box 378, Corona Del Mar, Calif.

Food Additive Bill Signed By the President

On another page of this issue, you will find a brief comment regarding the Food Additive Bill passed by the congress in the closing days of the last session. We are pleased to announce the President has given his approval to the legislation.

The Food and Drug Administration now has the authority to do a good job, if the puble will organize and stand back of F.D.A. in whatever honest and sincere attempt it may make to protect the publics health by enforcing this law fairly, efficiency and with impartiality.

In the November-December issue of the Bulletin, we will have an article explaining the new law.

Gleeson Speaches in Congressional Record

The National Health Federation has been accorded an honor by having two talks given by its Vice President Gleeson recorded in the Congressional Record.

One "Government Enforced Monopoly" given at a National Health Federation meeting in Richmond, Virginia was introduced into the record by Honorable George P. Miller, M.C., of California on August 5, 1958.

The second, "The State of the Nations Health" was given at a National Health Federation meeting at Santa Ana, California and was introduced into the record by Honorable James B. Utt of California on July 17, 1958. Any one desiring a copy of the record containing one or the other of these talks may acquire the same by sending 20 cents to Willard Gleeson at 6578 Palm Ave., Riverside, California. Each talk is 20 cents. This covers the cost of printing and mailing.

We Have Lost A Friend

Word came this morning, August 9th of the passing of H. E. Moses of Hilo, Hawaii. We have known and worked with Mr. Moses for many years, and he has been a staunch supporter of the work of the Electronic Medical Foundation and the National Health Federation. At the end of each year he always sent a substantial gift to help carry on the work. Several times each year he would take time to write us encouraging and friendly letters. We shall miss him very, very much.

N.H.F. Loses Another Friend and Co-worker

The passing of Dr. Davida Tuckey, wife of Dr. E. Hugh Tuckey, while on a trip to Europe, was a real blow to those intimately connected with the office of the Federation.

Hers was a kindly and helpful spirit. It can be truly said of her, "she was one of God's noblewomen." We shall miss her, as the days come and go. Our sympathy goes out to Dr. Tuckey in his great loss. Dr. Davida and Dr. Hugh worked together and played together and were thus very close to each other. This accentuates the feeling of loss.

The Dr. Tuckeys along with Dr. Morris were the very first to work with us during the preliminary days of the Federation. We trust the Federation program shall always be a credit to their memory.

For the Year 1959

We must double our membership, if we are to carry the financial load of the National Health Federation Program.

We can do it if each present member will RESOLVE:

- 1—To get one new member, or
- 2-Make a Christmas present of one membership to some friend or prominent person, or
- 3—Send \$2.00 for a subscription to the Bulletin to be sent to some prominent person, legislator, Public Library, or the Editor of your local newspaper and
- 4—Pay his or her dues promptly when due.

Vitamin Food Racket Is Target of Campaign

CHICAGO, Ill., Aug. 28, 1958—Plans for a national campaign against a billion-dollar-a-year food fad racket in the United States were announced here Thursday.

Joined in the fight are the American Medical Association, the Federal Food and Drug Administration and the National Better Business Bureau.

The roles these organizations will play were outlined at a public relations institute sponsored by the AMA.

Chief targets of the campaign are vendors of overpriced vitamin supplements.—Evening World-Herald, Friday August 29, 1958.

EDITOR'S NOTE: There is a saying, "Birds of a Feather Flock Together." The foregoing news item spills the beans, and advises all who are interested in natural ways to health that, the three HORSE-MEN will soon ride again. With over 40 per cent of the public now using, in whole or in part, natural (drugless) methods of healing one wonders why a governmental agency should align itself with the enemies of natural healing in a campaign, which of course has a semblance of a good motive, but which past activities of the three HORSEMEN indicates is being used only as a front in a campaign really designed to put out of business the legitimate and honest perveyor of natural health truths along with those who may not be entirely honest. To eliminate the dishonest, the National Health Federation is one hundred per cent behind our government officials. But we ask, why does this great campaign not

SEPTEMBER-OCTOBER

include the dishonest and fraudulent claims of the perveyors of drugs and other such nostroms? These latter perveyors not only take money from the pockets of the sick, but the taking of their nostroms very, very often, leaves the patient in a worse condition than in the beginning. N.H.F. proposes to see to it that the law is administered efficiently and fairly, with only one purpose in mind and that, "It shall be only in the true interest of the public," and not one segment of the healing profession, or those who profit because people are sick.

Is Your Health or Dietary Food Store A Member?

We have received the suggestions from one of our members that each member of The National Health Federation should insist that the Health or Dietary Food Store, with which he does business, be urged to join the National Health Federation.

We feel this is a very sound suggestion and pass it along to you for your approval and action. You may assure your Food Store that the membership rolls of the Federation are secret and that the Federation is fighting their battle as well as your own. This fight for Health is every bodies business and it is imperative that each of us do our bit.

A gossip is a person who will never tell a lie if the truth will do as much damage.

N.H.F. Chosen

The National Health Federation has been chosen, as the one organization in the United States with the proper organzational setup, purposes, and determination, to carry on the work of getting petitions signed, which express to Congress the signers concern over the things that are being done to our Food, Air and Water, which are detrimental to our health and welfare.

Mrs. Arthur Cordwell who did so much of this work during the past year, has requested the Federation to take over this work. She will serve as a member of the Board of Governors and as such will serve as an advisor in this activity. The petitions are now being revised. The ones now in the hands of the public are O.K. and should be signed and turned in to the Federation Office. The revised petition will have a special paragraph covering the addition of chemical additives to cosmetics, which may be injurious.

Senate May Probe FDA

Washington-An investigation of the Pure Food and Drug Administration is under consideration by the Senate Anti-Monopoly Committee headed by Senator Estes Kefauver. Senator Warren S. Magnuson of Washington stated he intends to bring before the committee the request of National Health Federation for such an investigation. It is NHF's contention that FDA protects the organized drug and medical interests and harasses small research organizations, the small manufacturer, vitamin manufacturers, etc.

Warning

WARNING!! DO NOT consult a psychiatrist, or allow your children, relatives, or friends to consult a psychiatrist unless you are absolutely sure that psychiatrist has a well developed spiritual intuition to balance his mental intellect. He may be a good physical specimen, may have a keen, or even brilliant mind, vet be flagrantly unbalanced like a tripod with one leg missing because of his lack of spiritual understanding. Man is a physical, mental and spiritual unit and individuals having well developed physical and mental faculties only are our most unbalanced and dangerous psychopolitical brainwashers for atheistic communist doctrines.

Thanks to the Legion

Dear Mr. Hart:

The enclosed ten dollars is a donation from the American Legion and its auxiliary George A. Thompson Unit, No. 544, Alderpoint, California, in memory of Lillian Rippetoe who as a member passed away July 14, 1958.

Wishing you success in your wonderful project, I am,

> Sincerely yours, Anna A. Willams, Treasurer

We say thanks and remark this is a very beautiful and practical way to honor a departed loved one. Though she has gone to a better land, through this gift, she will be still serving her fellow man.

Please pass this magazine on. Don't let the message die.

NATIONAL HEALTH FEDERATION BULLETIN

Attention distributors of Health products. You will find no better place to display and sell your products than at the Eastern Convention of The National Health Federation. Write to Harold Edwards c/o Ohio Health Federation, 2100 Payne Ave., Cleveland, Ohio, for prices and reservations for space.

Another Warrior Leaves

We are sad to have to report the passing of W. Franklin Morris, D.C., on August 11 this year. Frank was a valiant worker in the field of health and a great believer in the natural approach. He believed in the right of an individual to be well and to have freedom of choice in all matters relating to the well being of his body.

Frank was one of the original organizers and supporters of the National Health Federation. He made great sacrifices in his endeavor to help the Federation grow and accomplish its objectives. We shall miss him very much. His passing but emphasizes the need for a strong National Health Federation, a corporate being whose program does not stop with the passing of one man or group of men or women.

A Member Sends in A Good Idea

One of our members has suggested that we request every one who writes to a Congressman or Senator regarding legislation or regulations and who receives a reply to send the reply to the National Federation Office at 2454 Van Ness Ave., San Francisco, where it can be tabulated and then sent on to the Washington Office. In this manner the Washington Office can know the attitude of each Senator or Congressman on a particular matter. With this knowledge the N.H.F. Washington representative can work out the proper strategy and approach. We think this a very fine idea and urge each of you to follow this practice in the future.

A Member From Misourie Suggests

A Heinrichsmeyer from Misourie sends a ten dollar bill and says: "Every Minister in America should have each issue of the N.H.F. Bulletin sent to him." To reach this goal a member pledges \$25.00, which would send 10 issues of the Bulletin each month to some Minister. We are requesting the member along with the \$25.00 to furnish the names and addresses of those to whom he desires the Bulletin and other literature sent.

Please note we are furnishing the Bulletin at a special rate of only two dollars for this type of work.

We feel that along with the Ministers the public libaries should also be included. Where could you do a better job of education than to put the Bulletin in your local library, or in the hands of the Ministers in your town or in the hands of the Editor of your local paper?

One after thought, as you consider your giving this Christmas season, why not send a year's membership in the National Health Federation to one of your friends. If you have no friends to whom you desire to send a membership, then why not a gift toward the Washington Office. We must have that office properly financed and staffed this coming year. Much is to be done and much can be done with proper finances. The above suggestions are very worthy of consideration as we approach the birth date of the one who went about healing the sick, for which acts he was reviled and persecuted. We owe him more than we can pay for what he did. We can, like him, by our sacrifice in a small measure pass along blessings to those who come after us. It is more blessed to give than to receive." WHEN YOU THINK OF CHRIST-MAS, THINK ON THESE THINGS.

News Clippings Important

We thank our many members who watch their papers and magazines for items in the Health Field and cut them out and send them to us at headquarters. Please continue this practice and please more of you get in the habit of doing it. In this way your organization is kept posted on happenings in the health field and is alerted to many very important matters, which need to be called to the attention of all our members, or which need immediate attention on the part of our members, or which call for militant action by some department of the Federation. This is a practical way in which each of our members can take a real part n the crusade for Healh Freedom and good health.

N.H.F. Members Appreciate This

In a recent issue of a little magazine, "The Compostcript," edited by Helen K. Hadley of Bridgewater, Connecticut appeared the following items

NATIONAL HEALTH FEDER-ATION—San Francisco, California:—
"Again I would like to stress the importance of all of us becoming members and getting others to join this organization, non-profit and working tooth and nail for better health legislation for all of us. This group of dedicated men and women have for the first time given us, we the people, representation on health issues at

Washington, D. C. Herald of Health their monthly publication gives in the July issue the story of Dr. Andrew C. Ivy who has staked his reputation on a thorough scientific test of an anti-cancer agent, Krebiozen. Send 35 cents for the July issue and read the amazing story of one of our most renowned scientists and what happened to him when he said "I don't want the truth buried under false or superficial evidence."

EDITOR'S NOTE: Such items as this indicate N.H.F. is being accepted because its program is for the best interests of all the people.

Morris Bealle Reports

BRITAIN'S ILL-FARE STATE—England's experiment in Socialism (financed largely by the American taxpayers) has turned out to be a nightmare, we find in Cecil Palmer's book (THE BRITISH SOCIALIST ILL-FARE STATE), published by Caxton Printers of Caldwell, Idaho. Author Palmer is a famous British author and publisher. He says:

"The 'welfare state' caused a phenomenal growth of a parasytical non-productive bureaucracy. In 4 years the number of coal miners increased by 300, yet the health administrative staff for coal mining increased by 9,000. In three years hospital beds increased 4 per cent but lay administrators of hospital staffs increased 63 per cent.

"The 6½ year record of Socialism in practice is itself the strongest argument for private enterprise and liberty of the individual.—Capsule News, August 23, 1958.

Please pass this magazine on. Don't let the message die.

NATIONAL HEALTH FEDERATION BULLETIN

It's Got A Hidden Message

Health and Songwriting

BY MILDRED LEE

This subject is dear to me for the better our health the better our minds to write good songs. Health is really the keynote to success, physically and spiritually.

Did you ever stop to think just how important it is to have good health?

Since most songs are written "after hours" it is most important that the writer not be tired, nervous or have that "dragged out" feeling. One must feel the enthusiasm and life one wants to portray in song. This comes from keeping the body in tip top shape, as well as properly nourished.

Where can we learn to have this radiant health? I've found the best source is "HERALD OF HEALTH" Magazine, 2454 Van Ness Ave., San Francisco, Calif. Subscription: \$3.50 a year. I hope all of you will subscribe. Don C. Matcham is the outstanding editor and another good friend, Fred J. Hart, is founder of the National Health Federation, at the same address. All of us are fighting for good health. Join with us!!!!

Published in Songwriter's Review The Guiding Light to Tin Pan Alley

The foregoing is the way one National Health Federation active member is publicizing the Federation and its program. We hope others will follow suit.

Here Is Another Approach

We received memberships and contributions this past month, because some of our members sent the July-August issue of the Bulletin to others. We do appreciate this type of co-operation. As others

do likewise N.H.F. will continue to grow and grow and grow. This July-August issue has been so popular, we have had to make a re-run. We now have plenty in stock to fill more orders.

Medicine

TORONTO: Production from horses of an anti-cancer serum that may add three pain-free years to the life of cancer victims and eventually may be developed into a vaccine, has been reported by Dr. Gordon Murray a surgeon, in the Canadian Medical Assn. Journal.

You Can Help and Save Money

If each time you receive an issue of the Bulletin you will look at the numerals alongside of your address, you will know when your membership is due and payable. For example the numerals 12/58 mean that your membership dues are paid to December, 1958. If the numeral reads 8/58, then it means your dues are paid to August, the 8th month of 1958 and after that date you should send in your dues for the coming year. If there are no numerals opposite your name, it means your dues have not been paid for 1958. Members who pay their dues without being requested to do so, save the Federation seventy-five cents, for that is the average it costs us to write letters requesting payment of dues from those who forget to send their dues in on time.

God will not do for you, what He has given you strength to do for yourself.

The greatest ability is dependability.

7he Bulletin

OF THE SANTA CLARA COUNTY MEDICAL SOCIETY

CALIFORNIA



CAUSE FOR CELEBRATION

The faces of our "cover boys," Ben Read, Executive Secretary, Public Health League and Santa Clara County's Senator "Jack" Thompson, are wreathed in smiles —and well they might be! Page 7 tells why.

FEBRUARY - 1957 Vol. XXIX No. 2

CAUSE FOR CELEBRATION

These two pages are photographic reproductions. They are thus reproduced that our members may know they are as IN the ORIGINAL. We desire you to know what they say about THEMSELEVES.

For nearly every known risk, there is a known safety-factor. Such factors range in size and form from safety pins to fire-hydrants, and from "life

preservers" to "freedom preservers.

In need of a safety-factor from the risks of faulty legislation, the medical, dental and pharmaceutical professions, 25 years ago, created a side arm for their regular state associations; called it the Public Health League of California and hired Mr. Ben Read as its first Executive Secretary to serve in Sacramento. Last month at silver anniversary parties in both San Francisco and Los Angeles, C.M.A. and A.M.A. officials doffed their hats to both Mr. Read and the League by noting that during its 25 years as the profession's legislative safety factor, no laws inimical to the practice of medicine have been enacted in California. This despite the fact that California has been a constant testing ground for numerous schemes of compulsory state health insurance, as well as a haven for quacks and connivers who would create physicians by legislation rather than by professional education. On the positive side, the League has always vigorously supported legislation that served the public's best interests, freedom, and safety. Last month all 80 members of the State's Assembly adopted a resolution which paid tribute to the dignity and respect with which the League, and its staff, has represented the profession.

There have been three keys to the success of the League. The first has been its forceful use of the truthful, dependable, factual statement in pressing either for or against any Bill. The second has been the prompt support it received from "drafted" or volunteer grass-root physicians who would go to Sacramento to testify when their authoritative opinion was vital, or when their personal acquaintance with a specific Legislator offered the League

an opportunity to better state its case in a given instance.

The third key has been the League's close relationship to the men who really felt a "kinship" towards both the practical and altruistic goals of medicine. One such man is Santa Clara County's own State Senator "Jack" Thompson, who is in our cover picture this month because he has just attained the rank of Chairman of the all-important Senate Public Health Committee. Jack thus completes the full range of seniorities and elections that have carried him from an initial post on this same committee when he was an Assemblyman to the present top spot in the Upper House. To Ben, to Jack, and to the League, Congratulations. You certainly have cause for a celebration.

THE PUBLIC HEALTH LEAGUE – HOW PUBLIC IS IT? WHO DOES IT REPRESENT?

SEE NEXT PAGE

SEPTEMBER-OCTOBER 15

What Is The Public Health League of California?

EDITORIAL.

On another page of this issue you will find a picture of Ben Reed and Senator Thompson of Santa Clara County. Ben Reed, for 20 years, has been the legislative representative of the "The Public Health League of California." As such Ben has been very, very successful in picking the men who act as chairmen of the health committees of the Assembly and the State Senate. For years no man has served on these committees without Ben's approval as a representative of the "Public Health League of California." This explains why Ben has been so successful in preventing any health legislation from being enacted which would in any way interfere with the well-being financially or otherwise, of the members of the League he so ably represents. It would be well at this point to ascertain whether or not this League is what its name indicates it to be.

We have before us a certified copy of the articles and by-laws of the Public Health League. Here is what we find. Under purposes—To maintain the proper relationship between the patient and his physician and dentist—TO PRESERVE and PROTECT THE BEST INTERESTS OF THE PUBLIC, THE HOSPITALS, ETHICAL NURSES, and PHARMA-CISTS and SUCH OTHER ETHICAL AGENCIES CONCERNED WITH THE PRESERVATION OF HEALTH. Sounds wonderful does it not? BUT let us look further:

Under Membership we find;—1—Active members shall be limited to regular-

16

ily licensed physicians, dentists and graduate nurses. (Not the public) 2-Associate; -Any person, firm or corporation who shall subscribe wholly to the purposes of this corporation may become an associate member. Does not look too good or too bad so far, BUT;

EVERY ACTIVE MEMBER OF THIS CORPORATION SHALL HAVE THE RIGHT TO VOTE UPON ALL MAT-TERS AT ANY AND ALL MEETINGS OF THE MEMBERS, THE ASSOCIATE MEMBERS SHALL HAVE NO RIGHT TO VOTE OR TO HOLD OFFICE.

That's it folks. The Public part of the name is a total misnomer and the only people the League represents and works for are those individuals, firms, professions or organizations whose economic future depends upon the public being sick and needing their services or products. THIS IS THE ORGANIZATION which has been telling the legislature for 25 years through Ben Reed that its heart bleeds for the sick, that its only interest is the well being of the public and that it is the representative of the public. ITS ARTICLES OF INCORPORATION SHOW IT TO BE NOTHING BUT THE MOUTHPIECE OF THE MEDI-CAL, DRUG AND DENTAL INTER-ESTS OF THE STATE OF CALIFOR-NIA. Both the Public and the Legislature have been misled these 25 years, with the result that much unfair, and from the public's standpoint, damaging legislation has been enacted into law. As stated in the article, appearing on another page of

AMA Diagnosis of Congress

By DREW PEARSON

The American Medical Association, which spent \$499,906 last year on public relations and lobbying, has launched a new kind of campaign to influence Congressmen.

It is sending out questionnaires to doc-

this issue (taken from the Santa Clara Medical Association's official journal) Ben Reed and Senator John Thompson have worked hand in glove over the years in the matter of medical and health legislation. Senator Thompson may have been deceived, but from this time forth he can have no such an excuse.

The legislature may have been deceived, but from this time forth they will have no excuse. The Public has been deceived, but from this time forth it shall have no excuse, for the National Health Federations intends to, in season and out of season, acquaint the residents of California and the Nation with the truth about health legislation, etc.

The foregoing is not to be taken as a criticism of Ben Reed. He is a good citizen and has been a faithful employee of the members of his organization. The members of the Legislature are not to be blamed. We, the public are to blame. We should long ago have organized that we might speak with our own voice and look after our own interests. We should long ago have put an end to a system which allows the Ben Reeds of California to pick the men who are to head important committees of the legislature, which committees have to do with legislation affecting the interests of their employers.

tor members, seeking information about the hobbies, church affiliation, newspaper support and other personal facts about every member of Congress.

The Confidential "diagnosis" contains such questions as:

"Who is the person or persons in each ward or county in the Congressional District who is most influential with the Congressman? Who is the physician who knows and can work with each of the above? Who are the principal contributors to his campaign?

"What newspaper in the district supported him in his last campaign? What is their present attitude toward him?

"Who is the Congressman's personal physician at home? In Washington?

"What contact does the medical profession have or who knows the Congressman's top secretary on his Washington staff?

Here is how the doctor's lobby is operating in Florida. A committee called "The Florida Committee for Better Government,' composed wholly of doctors, has been organized under Dr. Clyde O. Anderson of St. Petersburg. Its primary purpose is to defeat ex-Senator Claude Pepper in his bid to return to the Senate because, as chairman of the Committee on Wartime Health and Education during World War II, Pepper co-authored many medical bills and now favors letting veterans get non-service disability care in Veterans Hospitals.

Dr. Anderson, when queried by this writer regarding the committee's opposition to Pepper, said: "We don't agree with his principles. He's against free enterprise. He's for socialized medicine."

"How do you feel about the Hill-Burton Bill, which Pepper co-authored in 1937?" Dr. Anderson was asked in reference to the Federal law which has contributed to the building of several thousand hospitals.

"I'm not qualified to make a flat statement on that," Dr. Anderson replied. "I'd have to study that carefully."

"Do you believe that Pepper favors socialized medicine because he initiated bills creating the National Heart Institute, the National Dental Institute, and the other health institutes?"

"We just don't like his ideas. We don't agree with his principles," was the doctor's reply.

Dr. Anderson has contributed \$100 to stop the election of the ex-Senator who, when in the Senate, helped pioneer a long list of research projects which, functioning under the Public Health Service at Bethesda, Md., have helped improve the Nation's health. The National Heart Institute alone has developed a medicine which has decreased by 24 per cent deaths from hardening of the arteries. Other Florida doctors have also contributed rather handsomely to help Pepper's opponent. Sen. Spessard Holland, who recently voted against any increased funds for cancer research.

Is 'Monopoly' AMA Running the Country?

Editor San Jose Mercury: I read in your article about "Cancer Quacks" that patients who used the Hoxey treatment died not long after. You know that goes

for the American Medical Association and medical doctors' approved way of cutting and burning also. I know from experience.

In your article, you say on the jacket of Hoxsey's own book, he has been called the nation's number one cancer quack. Did you read what was in his book, or did you get your information from the American Medical Association, who are prevaricators and tell only half truths? On the jacket of his book it says: "For 33 years Harry M. Hoxsey has been one of the most controversial figures in American medicine.

"During that period thousands of patients, many of them declared hopeless by their own doctors, have taken the Hoxsey treatment.

"Today five, ten and in some instances twenty years later, a surprising number are still alive and in good health, with no discernible evidence of the disease. They hail Hoxsey as a modern 'Miracle Man.' On the other hand he has been branded as 'America's number one quack and charlaton' his treatment denounced as worthless."

It looks like your paper prints only half truths. Don't you believe in fair play? For some unknown reason newspapers are running a smear campaign against not only Hoxsey but Krebiosen, Koch and the Lazenby-Drosness cancer treatments.

I like a few thousand other Americans are beginning to wonder if this is a free country or is it being run by a monopoly like the American Medical Association, with the help of the newspapers that are supposed to be free press.

Mrs. A. L. Strong, Santa Cruz

—San Jose Mercury

NATIONAL HEALTH FEDERATION BULLETIN

Supreme Court Upholds Anti-Trust Conviction of Medical Association

WASHINGTON, January 19, 1943—The Supreme Court upheld today the conviction of the American Medical Association on a charge of violating the Sherman anti-trust law by alleged activities against a group health organization in the District of Columbia. Justice Roberts delivered the 6-to-0 opinion, which also applied to the Medical Society of the District of Columbia, an affiliate of the national organization. Justices Murphy and Jackson did not participate.

The two associations were alleged to have conspired against Group Health Association, Inc., described as a non-profit co-operative organization of government employees to provide medical care and hospitalization in return for monthly dues from the members.

Restrained Group

"The defendants, during the years 1937 and 1938," the Justice Department told the Supreme Court, "have combined and conspired to restrain Group Health in its business of providing medical care and hospitalization, to restrain the doctors on its staff, as well as other doctors, in the pursuit of their callings, and to restrain Washington hospitals in the operation of their business.

"To achieve these objectives, the district society and A.M.A. induced and coerced their members to boycott Health Group by refusing to serve on its staff or to consult with doctors on its staff, and induced and coerced all the hospitals in the District of Columbia not operated by the government to boycott Group Health

by denying hospital privileges to doctors serving on its staff."

Roberts said the activities alleged were within the scope of the anti-trust statute "whether the conspiracy was aimed at restraining or destroying competition, or had as its purpose a restraint of the free availability of medical or hospital services in the market."

"Group Health," Roberts said, "is a membership corporation engaged in business or trade. Its corporate activity is the consummation of the co-operative effort of its members to obtain for themselves and their families medical service and hospitalization on a risk-sharing pre-payment basis."

EDITOR'S NOTE: Note this decision was made in 1943. To this date the A.M.A. has not been required to pay the penalty. We publish this item in this issue, so that you may have the facts and also to show just what the A.M.A. is in the eyes of the Court. In another decision, having to do with income tax exemption, it was ruled the American Medical Association was a Union and its first interest was the economic and social well being of its members. This is in keeping with the American way of life and is not wrong. The reprehensible part is the continued implication that the first interest of the A.M.A. is the well-being of the public and that it is therefore the publics mouth-piece on matters having to do with health.

Please pass this magazine on. Don't let the message die.

Labor Girding to Fight AMA on Medical Care

BY NORMAN WALKER

Associated Press Staff Writer

Labor unions are rallying for a boiling fight with the American Medical Association over mass-purchased medical care.

The issue: Should an organization set up to pay medical costs for thousands of beneficiaries name the doctor the patient must see or specify the price and quality of care?

The AMA says no. The labor groups say it must be done to guard against overcharging for services and costly, unnecessary surgery and hospitalization.

Some gruesome practices are charged to doctors, such as yanking out a normal appendix and operating on a mother to brng her baby into the world where she was capable of normal birth. The AMA says it moves in where real evidence of malpractice is presented.

Boycott Is Issue

Another issue is an alleged boycott by medical societies against physicians cooperating with the labor groups. This has already culminated in a court suit in Colorado, and several are shaping up in other States.

The battle is hottest so far between the AMA and the United Mine Workers welfare fund, headed by John L. Lewis, The UMW fund alone last year paid \$60 million worth of bills for 94,000 patients in 45 States.

Other unions with direct medical care programs say they've collided with the AMA, too. Even those without programs are concerned about the underlying principles, thinking of the day they might

afford one.

Labor Sets Conference

The American Labor Health Association, an organization formed four years ago by administrators and directors of labor medical programs—announced today a conference will be held here June 16-17 to discuss worker health problems and obstacles encountered in meeting those needs.

The announcement describes the conference as historic, with far-reaching significance to workers and organized medicine, meaning the AMA.

The AMA and its State and county medical societies are decidedly against interposing a third party into arrangements between doctor and patient. It has directed an all out campaign to inform the public on "the benefits to be derived from preservation of the American right to freedom of choice of physicians and hospitals." (so long as the choice is an M. D.)

The unions led by the NMW fund insist that a mass purchaser of medical care has not only the right but the duty to see that its medical dollars are spent for quality care at a fair rate.

Dr. Warren F. Draper, executive medicarl officer of the UMW fund and a long-time member of the AMA's own house of delegates, has been highly critical of AMA policies. Dr. Draper, charged in a recent speech to the New England Hospital Assembly that the AMA permits doctors to practice who are incompetent or overcharge for services.

NATIONAL HEALTH FEDERATION BULLETIN

Many Doctors Cut

Last October Dr. Draper cut hundreds of physicians off the fund's list of practitioners for whom it will pay for services for coal miners.

"The fund is now limiting its payments to physicians and hospitals whose services are *necessary* and *essential* in providing the hospital and medical care benefits which it has authorized," Dr. Draper said.

(In the first four months of this policy of using only picked physicians, Dr. Draper said, there were these results as compared with the same period the preceding year:

A decrease of 16 per cent in the hospital admission rate, 17 per cent in days in hospital care, 13 per cent in total expenditures, and 12 per cent in cost of medical care per beneficiary.)

"Organized medicine," Dr. Daper said, "while insisting that it alone possesses the authority to judge and discipline its members, has thus far been unable or unwilling to establish and enforce effective means of doing so."

Specfic Case Cited

(Dr. Draper told the hospital assembly one State medical society, after finding a doctor guilty of fee-splitting and ghost surgery (unnecessary operations), decreed his punishment: Suspension for 24 hours—the suspension to be kept a secret.)

Yet Dr. Draper said, a review of this doctor's appendectomies had revealed nearly three-fourths were unnecessary and, by refusing o keep his records upto-date, he had kept his local hospital from being accredited.

These were fighting words, and the AMA fired back within a week. Dr. F. J.

L. Blasingame, the AMA's general manager, said in a statement that "by his own admission Dr. Daper admits that these abuses are less than 5 per cent—but this is not the issue.

AMA Rejoinder

"The fact is that the United Mine Workers, through its fund, has gone into the business of hospital and medical care in competition with community hospitals and the private practice of medicine.

"By controlling millions of dollars put into the trust fund by industry, Dr. Draper, on behalf of three trustees of the fund, has been able to establish a controlled and highly paternalistic medical care program for miners and their families in which their personal choice has been abrogated.

But the labor groups say business firms, such as insurance companies for example, don't permit persons they want examined or treated at company expense to go to just any doctor. The paying firms designate the doctor in which they have reliance.

At Trinidad, Colo., two physicians working UMW fund cases have been denied membership in the local medical society. They have brought suit to compel admission, charging the boycott will damage them professionally throughout their careers

Suits Threatened

Similar local society denials of admission in Ohio and Kentucky are being appealed to State medical groups, but suits are threatened here, too. Attorneys for both the AMA and UMW are gearing for a big court fight that may wind up in the United States Supreme Court.

Who's A Quack?

By Mrs. WILLARD PETERSEN 138 Clareview Ave., San Jose, Calif. News.

I have just read the editorial in Thursday's San Jose News entitled "Calling All Quakes." I used to share the writer's unquestioning faith in A.M.A. Like most others, I used to feel that any statement inssued by A.M.A. (or interlocking agencies) was final and didn't need substantiation. But I have found that corruption in high places (though unthinkable) can exist. Of course, we realize that for any medical doctor to take a stand against A.M.A. is professional suicide.

After watching some of my best friends die of cancer after "Orthodox" treatment, I have just witnessed my sister's death after receiving all of the "conventional" cancer therapy.

My sister had been under a medical doctor's care for several months just prior to discovery of her cancer, which was one of the slower types. First she had a breast amputated, then severe X-ray treatments, later abdominal surgery, followed by mustard gas injections, and finally pituitary surgery.

The suffering that my sister endured with all of this cutting, burning and poison gas, only served to hasten her death. The only benefit from all of her treatments was to the recipients of the \$10,000.00 or more spent for the treatments.

Let me describe just my sister's last "treatment" on the pituitary, that tiny master gland which is the powerhouse of our existence. On the theory that one of the secretions of this gland might be af-

fecting the growth of the cancer, one of our "brilliant" medical men advised the removal of this gland. The operation itself was very painful, as it had to be done under a local without completely anesthetizing the area. They went up through the nostrils in a blind type of surgery and attempted to remove this tiny gland which is located at the base of the brain.

It was more pathetic than I can tell to see my courageous sister wheeled back from surgery completely conscious but so weak she could barely speak to say "I'm so glad it's over."

Within a few hours she developed a violent headache, nausea, and vomiting with a clear liquid (spinal fluid) dripping from her nose. Days later, death relieved my poor sister from the spinal meningitis caused by the brain injury inflicted by this surgery.

Cancer Quacks? If it had been your sister, who would you say are the quacks? Do you think it is right for A.M.A. to approve this type of sugery at the same time that they denounce such treatment as Krebiozen? Krebiozen, the harmless, inexpensive, effective drug which an outstanding scientist, Dr. Ivy (Head of Northwestern University's Science Dept.) has struggled so valiantly to give to cancer sufferers—but which A.M.A. has succeeded in blocking.

How long will the public continue their blind faith in A.M.A.? How long will they accept the A.M.A. pronouncement that cancer patients must receive

NATIONAL HEALTH FEDERATION BULLETIN

no treatment other than cutting, burning, or poison gas?

Since my sister's illness, I have taken much time to investigate so-called "unorthodox" cancer treatments, and I have in my possession about 50 personal letters from as many cancer victims who have been cured by "unorthodox" methods after being given the death sentence by A.M.A. doctors. In each letter the date and place (many from Mayo Bros.) of biopsies is given before and after "unorthodox" cures. One lady enclosed photostatic copies of before and after biopsies. Some of these cures are of many years standing. These letters I will be most happy to show to any one contacting me.

EDITOR'S NOTE: The foregoing is an exact copy of a letter written to the Edi-

tor of the San Jose News of San Jose, California. The subject matter is so in accord with many letters crossing our desk, we are taking the liberty of sharing its contents with our readers. Mrs. Petersen sent a copy of this letter to Senator John Thompson of Santa Clara County, who appears to be determined, if re-elected, to force through the legislature a law which would in effect out law, to the people of California, any treatment for cancer except X-ray, Radiation and Surgery. If Senator Thompson, if re-elected, does such a thing-then those voters in Santa Clara County, who vote for his reelection must bear a full share of the heartaches, misery and deaths which will be the result of the passage of such legislation.

\$10 MILLION A YEAR — HERE'S WHERE AMA'S MONEY GOES

MIAMI BEACH, Fla.—What does the American Medical Association do with almost \$10 mllion a year, and where does it come from?

Dr. George F. Lull, AMA secretary-general manager, who outlined the AMA's budget at the Southern Medical Association's 51st annual meeting, said this sum goes for activities which affect "the daily lives and practice" of 165,000 members as well as the 30,000 physcians who are not members of the AMA.

The \$5,192,000 realized from dues and subscriptions last year didn't even cover the \$5,222,000 in printing costs for JAMA and other publications. The \$4,000,000-plus from advertising and other sources covered the deficit and the expenses of all other departments.

Biggest item: the public relations department, which spent almost \$400,000.

Next largest items were the Council on Medical Education and Hospitals, \$376,-000, and the Bureau of Health Education, \$296,000. The breakdown of remaining expenses, rounded off to the nearest thousand, was:

Washington Office	\$227,000
Council on Medcal Service	206,000
Membership Records	202,000
Bureau of Medical Economic	
Research	173,000
Biographical Records	155,000
American Medical Education	
Foundation Overhead	110,000
Law Department	111,000
Bureau of Exhibits	100,000
Council on Drugs	99,000
Council on Industrial Health	76,000
Council on Rural Health	66,000
Council on Medical Physics	61,000
Council on Foods and Nutrition	56,000

SEPTEMBER-OCTOBER

Published Monthly for Distribution to Members Without Extra Charge by the

NATIONAL HEALTH FEDERATION 2454 Van Ness Avenue SAN FRANCISCO 9. CALIFORNIA

Form 3547 Requested

Subscription: \$3 Per Year (to Non-members)

The subscription price of the National Health Federation Bulletin is included in the membership dues.

PRICE FOR ADDITIONAL COPIES OF THIS ISSUE 15¢ each—8 for \$1.00—40 for \$5.00—100 for \$10.00

☐ I wish to become a REGULAR MEMBER of the National Health Federation and am enclosing \$3.00 as dues, and as a subscription to the BULLETIN for the current year. Family membership \$4.00.
☐ I wish to become an ACTIVE MEMBER. I am enclosing \$5.00 as dues for the current year and subscription to the BULLETIN.
☐ I wish to become a SUSTAINING MEMBER and am enclosing \$
Name
Address
Mail Direct to NATIONAL HEALTH FEDERATION,
2454 Van Ness Avenue, San Francisco 9, Calif.
Doctors engaged in practice accepted only as active or sustaining

members.



NON-PROFIT

BULLETIN BOARD

Every family in America should belong to the National Health Federation TO:-

- 1-Protect their health
- 2-Know the truth about health matters
- 3-Reduce the cost of health care
- 4-Work for beneficial health legislation
- 5—Oppose detrimental health legislation
- 6-Secure fair and impartial law and regulation enforcement
- 7-Put a stop to injurious chemicals being added to food and drink
- 8-Maintain health liberty and freedom of choice
- 9-Have a strong and united voice in all health matters
- 10—Insist that all money raised for health research and care be used for that purpose and no other
- 11—Compel all health fund raising organizations to give a yearly detailed account of the expenditure of all funds collected.

THESE ARE THE THINGS THE NATIONAL HEALTH FEDERATION IS ORGANIZED TO DO — SO JOIN ITS RANKS AND TAKE PART IN THIS VITAL EFFORT ON BEHALF OF ALL AMERICA.